David J. Clark
P.O. Box 552
Fort Belvoir, VA 22060
(781) 913-2735 (cell)
(703) 695-2186 (work)
dclark5@hotmail.com (home)
david.j.clark7.civ@mail.mil (work)

12 November 2015

Chairman, KWVA Elections Committee 15 Farnum Street Worcester, MA 01602-2101 (508) 277-7300 mccarthy.albert@live.com

Dear Mr. Chairman,

I release the attached application form for verification by the KWVA Elections Committee.

Sincerely,

David J. Clark

Colonel (Retired), U.S. Army KWVA Life Member Regular

#LR45123

David J. Clark
P.O. Box 552
Fort Belvoir, VA 22060
(781) 913-2735 (cell)
(703) 695-2186 (work)
dclark5@hotmail.com (home)
david.j.clark7.civ@mail.mil (work)

12 November 2015

Chairman, KWVA Elections Committee 15 Farnum Street Worcester, MA 01602-2101 (508) 277-7300 mccarthy.albert@live.com

Dear Mr. Chairman,

I am writing the Elections Committee to announce my intent to run for National Director of the KWVA.

My military qualifications and background include over 30 years of active commissioned service in the United States Army as a field artilleryman and military intelligence officer. I am a Korean Service Veteran who has served three two-year tours of duty in the Republic of Korea; the first from 1997-1999 in the 501st Military Intelligence Brigade; the second from 2001-2003 as the Commander of the 524th Military Intelligence Battalion; and finally, from 2006-2008 in the USFK J-2 as the Director, All-Source Analysis Division. Further, I am a Veteran of Operation IRAQI FREEDOM, where I served as the Director, Analysis & Production, CJ-2, Multinational Force – Iraq from 2008-2009.

I served my final tour of active duty at the Pentagon as the Director for the Department of Defense's 60th Anniversary of the Korean War Commemoration Committee (KW60), a three-year long effort to commemorate the key events of the Korean War, honor the service and sacrifice of Korean War Veterans and educate the American public on the continued significance of the Korean War. This worldwide program was very successful in raising the consciousness of the American and Allied public to the sacrifices made during the Korean War. On 27 July 2013, the program culminated with the Secretary of Defense hosting a ceremony on the National Mall in Washington, DC, commemorating the 60th Anniversary of the Signing of the Armistice featuring the President of the United States as the guest of honor.

The experience I gained in leadership positions throughout my 30-year military career coupled with the strong bonds and cooperative relationships forged with the KWVA leadership while serving as Director, KW60 are my most compelling credentials for serving as National Director. I would consider it a great honor and privilege to be elected to this important post within KWVA as it would provide yet

another opportunity for me to serve Korean War and Korean Service Veterans and their families.

If elected to this position, I will attend all called meetings of the Board of Directors and recognize that two unexcused absences could be grounds for removal from office.

My KWVA membership number is as follows: LR45123. My dues are current. Thank you.

Sincerely,

David J. Clark

Colonel (Retired), U.S. Army